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Thank you for this opportunity to come before you concerning HB 2361.  My concern is that the 
practice of giving certain tests, questionnaires, surveys and examinations is overused in our schools 
today. 
 
On line 22, item (3) please amend this section so that the parent shall receive written notice; shown 
copies of the actual tests, questionnaires, surveys, and examinations; and given the option of opting 
their students in.  This should also pertain for school counselors, social workers, and psychologists 
administering the same documents. 
 
Parents must be given informed consent before their children are surveyed.  Students should not 
automatically be included in the test and have to be opted out.  Back in 2014 when this act was first 
passed, it came about because of a concern that students and family’s personal beliefs and practices 
were being scrutinized, and this student data was being used to grow numerous state and federal 
agencies.  
 
The Communities That Care Survey is one example of a survey that has been used for years as a 
tool for receiving grants.  It is also the survey used to establish the supposed need for drug testing 
students.  It is being talked about in the Statehouse even more this session because so many 
agencies are extensively using it.  This hour-long survey is administered four times in a student’s 
life, in 6th, 8th, 10th, and 12th grade, and asks very personal questions about drug and alcohol use, 
family life issues, gun possession, and more.  One survey that I read “taught” the students the names 
of drugs in their parent’s medicine cabinet which could become addictive. 
 
I believe the CTC Survey is a teaching tool that trains students in many, if not all, dangerous 
lifestyles, just by the very reading of the survey.  Plus, students are told there are no wrong answers.  
So, a young 6th grader is now fully informed on all the possible dangerous activities of which he 
could become involved. 
 
More and more legislators, parents, and citizen’s groups are questioning the validity of the survey 
based upon the known widespread false reporting by the students.  I personally have asked young 
adults about their recollections of taking the survey, and am told that they so disliked like taking the 
CTC Survey that they self-report the worst possible answers that can be given.  I have yet talked 
with anyone who did not remember taking the CTC Survey. 
 
The CTC Survey is now asking if they have tried or wish to commit suicide!  Craig Hidy, 
representing the Kansas School Social Workers Association, testified on January 24 in the Senate 
Education Committee, "A 2018 Communities That Care Survey reported 17.92% of Kansas 
children have contemplated suicide and 5.08% attempted suicide last year." 
 
While these numbers are very alarming, the question we all should be asking is, are these numbers 
valid.  Is taking this survey going to solve anything in that student’s life?  Now you can see why the 
CTC Survey is also being challenged because the very questions that it asks places dangerous 
suggestions in the minds of our youth. 
 
I ask you to strengthen the Student Data Privacy Act with the suggestions in paragraph two.  Please 
help protect our Kansas students from growing data collection invasion of their private lives. 



  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 













 


